
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 5th October 2023 
 
 
Stalmine Wood Signs 

The Woodland sign have now been installed at both woodland entrances. Photos have been taken, and have been 
up-loaded to the council’s website in the galley section.  

Bus Shelter on Strickland Lane by the top of Back Lane 

A concerned resident has asked me, when the bus shelter will be replaced. I have chased this up with the LCC, as 
they are responsible, and I am still awaiting a response.  

Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Inspections are all up to date for September, no issues to report.  

PROW and Biodiversity grants 

I can confirm that I have now opted into the scheme on behalf of the council as requested, both the Plantsman and the 
Lengths man have been asked to record any PROW works.  

Tree surgeon  

Has now felled the tree which was on the woodland survey report, and the invoice for the work has now been 
received.  

Woodland Maintenance  

The Plants Man, looked into the pathway that floods during the wet seasons, and informed me that the path was 
impacted with hardcore. It was decided to place additional stone in the section of pathway held in place by wood 
barriers. This is more cost effective, and if it doesn’t solve the issue of flooding the council will look into digging up the 
pathway with machinery and having raised sleepers in place as previously discussed.  

Councillor Vacancy  

I have now placed a re-vamped advert in both notice boards with in the Parish, and have placed information on the 
website, along with the information going out each month in the Green Book.  
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